GREAT BASIN YOUTH SOCCER LEAGUE MEETING

Dec. 10, 2007
Meeting was called to order at 6:05 p.m.

Quorum obtained.

Minutes from November was presented to the Board.  Tad made a motion to approve the minutes and seconded by Heather.  All in favor none opposed.
Board reports:

President

· Richard will talk about the new and old business after the member’s reports.
Vice-President

· Not here.

Executive VP

· Max attended the meeting with Toiyabe group and they might join GBYSL.
Secretary
· Nothing to report.
Treasurer
· Stacy is sick and is not present.  Will presented the financial report.  See attached.
Registrar

· Not here.  
Northern VP

· The coach needs a D license to go to the State Cup.  The State is working on online application and payments.  
· Jeff and Eddie will go through the final cut for ODP and the ODP team will head to Phoenix for the ODP teams tournaments.
League Commissioner

· Pam is going to Las Vegas on Tuesday for the referee assignor meeting and there is a mandatory State Cup meeting on February.
· The ODP tryouts is open to everybody and its by invitation only next year.  Ron is now the head of the ODP committee and Pam is the treasurer.

ODP
· Not here.  See Pam and Ron’s reports regarding ODP.
REGIONAL COMMISSIONER

· Tad requested a list of independent teams contact names and phone numbers.

REFEREE LIAISON
· Grade 9 clinics will be held on January, February and March.

CAPITAL SOCCER

· There are 12 teams for the spring season and they are still looking for U16 boys players.

CARSON VALLEY

· There are 11 teams in the spring.
INTERNATIONAL
· Not here.

NEVADA ELITE

· They have a few new girls teams.  Graeme Abel is the DOC.
RSU

· The club’s name is now Soccer Academy.  They are setting up a trip to go to Italy in the summer for U13-U17 teams.  Micro 6 is on April 5 and 6 and Washoe Zephyr is on Father’s Day weekend.
SAGEBRUSH SOCCER CLUB

· Early bird discount is good through Dec. 31 for Start Up Tournament.  There are 20 some team that has applied.
SIERRA MOUNTAIN SOCCER
· They have 10 to 11 teams in the spring.  Tony Moore is the club trainer.  The club is requesting referee classes in Truckee.
SIERRA TAHOE SOCCER

· They have 15 teams in the spring.  20 parents want to take the referee classes.  
SPANISH SPRINGS SOCCER CLUB

· They have 15 teams in the spring.
OLD BUSINESS

· Richard needs everybody’s help to clean up the goals.  He will set up a meeting between AYSO, adult league, Hispanic league and GBYSL to discuss the usage of the fields and goals.
· Coach D and E courses are going to be held in February or March 08.

· C course is tentatively scheduled in July.
NEW BUSINESS
· Sierra Storm has a U-15 player that wants to play up.  Russell made a motion to let her play up and is seconded by Jimmy.  All in favor none opposed.
· Sparks Titans has 2 freshman players both -14 wanting to play up.  Russell made a motion to let those two players play up and is seconded by Jim.  All in favor none opposed.

· The $2500 donation to UNR is due in February.  1000 GBYSL players attended the UNR games for free.

GOOD OF THE GAME

· Will wants to set up a High School division team made up of varsity players.  Richard wants to discuss this further in the January meeting.

· Mandatory coach meeting is temporarily set up on February 27.  

· The league needs a new storage unit that will cost $90 a month.  Jimmy made a motion to approve the new storage unit and is seconded by Russell.  All in favor none opposed.

· Pam wants to remind everyone that there will be about 5 people going to the national workshop in Pittsburg in February.  

· Mark Trist wants to join the league on a limited basis only.  A vote was taken and Will and John abstained.  The league will add a policy regarding teams canceling games.  The team will be penalized.

· Richard will put on the website the list of teams still needing players.
Rich asked to adjourn the meeting at 7:40 p.m.

NEXT MEETING
· Next meeting is on Jan. 14 at Great Basin Federal Credit Union.
